
BOND UPDATE #134  
11.19.21  

  
Here’s what is going on with our bond projects:  
  

1. I would like to open this week's update by saying how appreciative I am for 
our partners at Cornerstone. First thing Monday morning they were hard at 
work in the CTE building installing pumps and placing sandbags in an 
attempt to minimize water damage. Thanks to the tremendous efforts of 
our maintenance team and the crew   from Cornerstone we were able to 
use most of the CTE building upon reopening this week.  
  

2. Due to the flooding in Ferndale, the construction project at the high school 
was mostly closed down this week. Here are some details from the site:   

a. Our contractor worked to set up pumps to dry out the CTE (Career 
and Technical Education) Building. Thank you, Cornerstone!  

b. Our Civil Engineer will be making a site visit soon to determine how 
best to avoid water from entering the CTE Building in the future.  

c. A small amount of structural steel was installed this week but that 
work was primarily shut down due to the floodwaters.  

3. At the end of this week’s update you will find several photos from the 
Ferndale High School site. You can also find more photos on the district 
website at the following link: Bond 2019 - Ferndale School District 
(ferndalesd.org)  

4. Although many FHS students signed the final major beam in the academic 
building Friday, a second day of beam-signing set for Monday had to be 
postponed, as school was canceled due to flooding. The topping-off 
ceremony for that final beam, set for Tuesday, was also postponed. Both 
of these will be rescheduled as weather permits.   

  
If you have questions or comments about any of the content of this update, please feel 
free to reach out to me or one of my colleagues.  
   
Mark  
  

https://www.ferndalesd.org/bond/bond-2019
https://www.ferndalesd.org/bond/bond-2019


  
  
  
  



 


